
TOWN OF OAKFIELD 

PUBLIC INFORMATION WATER DISTRICT 4 

JUNE 26, 2012 

Present:  Supervisor Cianfrini, Councilpersons Veazey, Glor, Kabel and Martin, Town Clerk Haacke, 
Assessor Flansburg, Tom Carpenter and Jeremy Deleyser of Clark Patterson Lee 
 
Supervisor Cianfrini called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  
 
Tom Carpenter then took over the meeting explaining the attached information to the residents of 
Water District 4.   
 
Town Clerk Haacke explained to the residents that Genesee County Health Department received a grant 
to offset the well testing charges; therefore there will be no charge to the residents.   
 
Once the floor was open to the public the follow issues were discussed: 
 
There is concern due to the fact that the Water Tank is condemned.  Tom Carpenter stated that the 
Water Tower is for storage and pressure.   
 
The proposed water user then asked where the money is coming from to put up the tank and in what 
location.  
 
How long will the whole tank project take and what effect will it have on the new districts.   
 
Meters will be provided by the Village for the Districts.   
 
The main concern is the Water Tower; Tom Carpenter stated that the Village is close to purchasing the 
land and as soon as the land is acquired the Tower will go to bid.   
 
Mr. Carpenter stated that the Tower will only affect pressure on a high usage day.  
 
If the District doesn’t get the full grant amount then another Public Hearing will be held for resident 
approval.   
 
With no further business a motion was made by Councilman Veazey, seconded by Councilman Kabel 
and carried by unanimous vote to close the public hearing at 8:41 pm.   
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Melissa M. Haacke 
Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 


